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Welcome to our final week of term 3. What a wonderful term it has been. It is nice
to reflect on many of our successes both in and out of the classroom. The first I
would like to acknowledge is our P&C fete. What a wonderful success this event
was for our school and extended community. Our amazing P&C supported by our
families raised $6,000.

On the sporting field, students recorded many Personal Bests and achievements
at our Small Schools Carnivals, Northern Rivers Carnival and of course Joey at
both State and National levels. 

We congratulated our Ten Pin Bowling team who are off to Sydney to compete in
the State Championships next term, and all enjoyed weekly Basketball with ex-
student Levi Croft. 

Camp was a great success with a flying visit to Sydney followed by what can only
be described as an AWESOME time at the Great Aussie Bush Camp. 

We welcomed our first teaching exchange with Miss Ritamalta. Where teachers
exchanged professional knowledge and collegial support that continues despite
the distance between our two schools.

Hugely successful Book Week, Science Week and Education Weeks were held
thanks to Mr Richards, Mr Little and Mrs Essex where it was lovely to see so many
families enjoying dress-ups and assemblies. 

We saw additions to the playground which is being enjoyed daily by students.
These upgrades were thanks to the P&C along with Lions Club donations. 

Over this holiday period, Mrs Essex and Mr Richard's classroom and toilet block
will get a new roof and hopefully, our toilets will get an upgrade in the near
future. Foundations have begun for a demountable and approval has been given
for a second demountable to support our growing school. 

Today we farewell both Mr. Little and Tommy and Eli Parr. We thank Mr. Little for
his time at Palmers Island and wish him the very best for the future. Also sorely
missed will be the lovely Parr brothers who are off to Coffs Harbour. We look
forward to staying in touch and wish you all the very best for your big move. 

PRINCIPAL NEWS



Mermaid
Half girl, half fish
Flowing through the ocean
Parting the water as she glides
Siren

2ND PLACE - SMALL SCHOOLS
WRITING COMPETITION

BY ANGUS MORRIS
YEAR 6



TERM 4 WEEK MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT/SUN

OCT 1 9 10 11 12

Piano

13 14/15

OCT 2 16 17 18 19

Piano

20 21/22

OCT 3 23 24 25 26

Piano

27
Day for
Daniel
Wear Red

28/29

OCT/
NOV

4 30 31 1
High School
Transition

Tenpin
Sydney

2

Piano

3

HIPS
Handball &
Hamburgers

4/5

NOV 5 6 7 8 9

Piano

10 11/12

NOV 6 13 14 15 16

Piano

17 18/19

NOV 7 20 21 22 23

Piano

24 25/26

NOV/
DEC

8 27 28 29 30

Piano

1 2/3

DEC 9 4 5 6 7

Piano

8 9/10

DEC 10 11 12 13 14

Piano

15 16/17

18 19

Swim School

Swim School



Dear Palmers Island Public School Community,

As I pen down this note, it's with a heart full of gratitude and memories that I reflect on my
incredible journey of nearly four years at this wonderful school. From the outset, I've felt
welcomed, supported, and inspired by both the parents and the bright young minds I've had
the privilege to teach.
Every moment spent here has been a learning curve, not just for the students, but for me as
well. From the teachers and staff to each student, you've all imparted invaluable lessons that
will stay with me throughout my teaching career. These years at Palmers Island will always
occupy a special chapter in the story of my life.
I would like to extend my warmest wishes to Miss Webber as she steps into the classroom. I am
confident that her kind and compassionate approach will ensure that the students continue to
thrive and achieve their best.

Before I sign off, I want to share a highlight from the last few weeks. Our music-making unit
was a blend of rhythm, joy, and creativity. We not only listened to but also created some
memorable tunes together. And as a parting gesture, each student will be taking home a foam
glider plane. We've poured our creativity into colouring and painting them, making each one as
unique as its owner.
Though my journey at Palmers Island is concluding, our paths may cross again. So, instead of
goodbye, I'll simply say: See you around.

With heartfelt gratitude,
That's all for now.
Max Little

NEWS FROM MR LITTLE 



I love term 3 – it is exhausting, but we get to experience and achieve many things that highlight
our students and school. 
We had Education Week, Science Week, Book Week, School Excursion, Touch and Basketball Gala
Days the School Family Fun Day. 

In my class we implemented the Chill Out Room during lunches for kids who want to enjoy a
quieter space. 
Academically the students of our MC class have focused on descriptive writing as we joined
forces with Jasper Road Primary School in a writing collaborative project. In history, stage 2 has
been learning all about the cultural significance of celebrating and commemorating important
days like Anzac Day and Chinese New Year. Year 3 has been learning all about the Australian
Parliament. 
In Science, we have focused on digital technology and learning how to code basic algorithms.
Thankfully the boys are all pretty cluey when it comes to writing code and have managed to teach
me a thing or two! 

Heading into the final stretch of the year we get to do some amazing things like Surfing and our
2-week Intensive Swim School. 

We are especially sad that little Eli and big brother Tommy will be leaving us this term to move
away to Coffs Harbour. The Parr family will be missed here at Palmers. We wish the boys all the
best and hopefully, they can visit next time they are calling into Yamba. 
 
Have a safe and happy holiday – we will see you all in two 
weeks! 

Mrs Essex

NEWS FROM MRS ESSEX 

NEWS FROM MR RICHARDS
Welcome to week 10. 

As we approach the end of this term, I wanted to share a brief update with you. 
 
Our Stage 2 and 3 students had a fantastic time at the recent Touch Football Gala Day. They
showcased excellent sportsmanship and teamwork. It was a great opportunity for all students to
learn and develop football skills.  

Our Year 6 students have successfully completed their check-in assessments, which covered
numeracy, reading, and writing skills. These assessments serve as valuable milestones in their
educational journey, providing insights into their development and areas of strength.  
 
In our recent art unit, we delved into the world of Banksy. Through this exploration, students
gained an understanding of art appreciation and had the opportunity to craft their own Banksy-
inspired artworks. It's been a creative journey, fostering an appreciation for artistic expression. 
 
Wishing you a restful break, and I look forward to seeing you in Term 4. 

Mr. Richards 
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